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A bold move by Public Works Department in KwaZulu-Natal has indicatively shown a 
positive direction in the move to enforce the implementation of positive and applicable 
principles of good governance through convening of a Project Management and Supply 
Chain Management Compliance Workshop. The workshop was held on Monday the 24th 
of August 2015 at eThekwini Conference Centre, Mayville in Durban. This session came 
amidst the normal Auditor-General’s investigation, findings and recommendations on 
Public Works’ functionality in relation to all procurement and compliance processes. 
The premise and essence of the workshop was based on previous audit reports by the 
Auditor General. The negativity of the reports were another U-turn review strategy 
enforced by the Department in  ensuring that all matters that indicatively deal with 
procurement and management of state  resources are attended to according to set 
guidelines and principles.  
 

 
Above left (seated) is Mr Thulani Mdadane General Manager: Operations and Mr Jeremy Redfearn the Chief 

Financial Officer (seated right) with Ms Dudu Fihlela eThekwini Regional Manager (standing) during her 
welcoming note. 

 

Equally so, it should be understood that effective governance is essential to any 
successful government department and or organization and enterprise. This is regarded 
as the process whereby individuals entrusted with the future and progress of an 



organization exercise oversight. Closely related and associated to governance is 
compliance, meaning adhering to policies, rules, and regulations. Departments stray 
into maladministration problems (legal or otherwise) when they fail to execute these 
duties properly. However, compliance means more than just following the rules. It 
means adhering to the highest standards of ethical and honest behavior, proper and 
efficient management of the organization’s resources, and maintaining accountability of 
leadership and employees. Thus, these two concepts, governance and compliance are 
closely related. Governance provides the expectations for proper behavior and 
compliance delivers on that behavior. This feedback loop works in the presence of 
oversight. 
 
It was worth noting and equally encouraging to realise that the majority of attendees at 
the workshop were departmental officials who, by virtue of their post titles, are 
attached to the core delivery mandate of Public Works in respect of ‘procurement, 
project management, and budgeting and finance management’.  
 
Leading the day’s programme was the General Manager for Operations, Mr Thulani 
Mdadane. In his remarks he explained explicitly clearly the reasons to convene such an 
exclusive workshop. According to Mr Mdadane, all officials operating within Operations 
for Infrastructure Delivery Programmes and Supply Chain Management ‘must’ speak, 
understand and implement all operational matters in ‘one voice’ and with the identified 
challenges to determine possible solutions together as a ‘collective’.  
 

 
Above is Mr Aramugam Govender the KZN Public Works Head of Department as he addressed the attendees 

 

In his key remarks, the Head of Department (HOD), Mr Aramugam Govender 
enthusiastically acknowledged the ample time he has been afforded to address 
management and personnel in such august gathering of its kind. The first point of 
leadership shown by Mr Govender was his personal analysis of responsibility by 
exercising a quick round-up check of attendees as invited with an aim at identifying 
those who were invited but failed to attend the workshop. In short, this was an 



“accountability analysis” that seeks to respond to “Stand Up and Be Counted” strategy. All 
members present were scrutinized according to their respective portfolios. Little things 
mean a lot, especially when it comes to ignorance of positive service delivery issues. In 
other words, it has been a common trend that employees tend to ignore to attend 
official workshops which of a gap gets created and service delivery is hampered.   
 
Mr Govender further reiterated his delight in seeing a large number of attendees and 
further stressed the importance of ‘having a new mind-set change’ in respect of the 
delivery of services and the utilisation of state resources. He indicated that “we need to 
build a family of Public Works”. He also complemented, in absentia, the energies that 
MEC Ravi Pillay exerts and injects in ensuring that both departments of Human 
Settlements and Public Works conform to the delivery of their respective mandates. He 

also congratulated MEC Pillay and his colleague, Human Settlements Head of 
Department Ms Greta Apelgren-Narkedien after having won the best performing 
province award for the second time in a row at the annual Govan Mbeki Awards hosted 
by the Minister for Human Settlements.  “This accolade brings tremendous prestige to 
our province.  As Public Works we have a close and cordial relationship with Human 
Settlements which is being extended quite significantly” attested Mr Govender with 
pride. This is indeed a positive significance of good governance.  
 
However, the Head of Department stressed his concerns quite pertinently on the 
disputes he has submitted to the Auditor-General in respect of the ‘Procurement 
Processes’ that have been investigated for the past months by the Auditor-General. 
These concerns have been regarded as a pillar focus and thus prompted for the 
justification of the workshop by the HOD in ensuring that all relevant role players in the 
infrastructure service delivery and procurement are indeed ‘doing the right job’ as 
required. One should also acknowledge that Mr Govender has been quite impressed 
with the acceptance of the “Contractor Development Programme” which has been 
submitted to Cabinet by the Department. Amongst issues raised by the HOD that would 
have to be dealt with in detail by all participants henceforth were: 
 

 Employees within the Supply Chain Management components have a 

responsibility to deliver according to required rules and processes; 

 2015/16 Financial year will fully accommodate and implement the Expanded 

Public Works Programme (EPWP); 

 Advertisements of all construction related tenders to be handled in accordance 

to the Construction Industry Development Board (CIDB) prescripts (which 

indicatively restricts on the number of wording to be used in the content of all 

tender adverts due for publication in the print media and Government Gazette); 

 The migration of professionals to other institutions due to seeking greener 

pastures, which according to the HOD is also supporting on ‘humanitarian’ 

grounds; 

 The improved utilisation of all Project Managers within the department with a 

view at attaining progress on delivery of good service for the betterment of 

peoples’ lives. 

In his concluding remarks, Mr Govender confirmed that the KZN Province is in running 
in a shortfall of approximately 5 to 7 billion rand and as such all vacant posts will be 



frozen and only critical posts will be attended to in consultation with the Office of the 
KZN Premier. In addition, he extended his well wishes to Mr Sammy Jacobs, the Senior 
Manager: Policy Development on his new promotional appointment at Limpopo 
Province to be resumed as at the 1st of September 2015.  Mr Govender further expressed 
his wish to see the KZN Public Works being the best amongst others in good governance 
and service delivery during the 2015/16, especially registering a positive impact to 
changing peoples’ lives. 
 

 
Above: Some of the officials as they listened attentively when presentations were delivered at various 

intervals of the programme.  
 

In balancing the momentum of the session, the Programme Director offered an 
opportunity for a ‘question-and-answer’ session where participants had to share during 
the workshop. Among issues raised by officials were: The status of the Department in 
the implementation of its strategy as an ‘implementing agent of choice’ in the province; 
A request that all officials to acknowledge and recognize the EPWP programme as 
government programme that would require continued support of all officials as it is a 
programme that is aimed at registering a positive impact to changing peoples’ lives; 
Opening lines of communication between the HOD all staff or personnel on all issues 
that affect the functioning and or operation of individual employees within respective 
components. 
 
The workshop was quite interactive and as such, there were resolutions undertaken 
during that would seek to pave a way forward and which include amongst others: The 
non-acceptance of deviations from the Chief Directorate or Branch Operations 
effectively immediate; The establishment of a Task Team to circumvent the Auditor-
General’s findings for urgent an future intervention (which comprises of Mrs Reinette 
Harris, Mr Zamo Zwane, Mr Xolani Xulu, Mrs Yandisa Mzotsho and Mr Pravesh Ballaram 



with Mrs Harris coordinating the Task Team). The team will assist immensely towards 
the elimination of unnecessary and unmediated cost escalation towards the exorbitant 
utilisation of State funds.  All Heads of Supply Chain Management from Regions were 
afforded an opportunity to indicate identified measures in place in terms of supply 
chain practices and challenges. As the day’s programme continued, Mrs Singh from the 
KZN Provincial Treasury made a tentative presentation on the Auditor-General findings 
and responses which included the following: Different format of project files; Filing of 
documents; Check commitment reports on a timely basis. 
 

The way forward as recorded was: The standardised project filing/ information for all 
regions; Standardised Variance Orders’ procedures/process; Detailed project analysis 
per project should be undertaken to ensure that the corresponds to information on the 
project file and that of the WIMS report; Monthly reconciliation of WIMS reports to 
project managers project information and to project files; Internal Risk Division to 
verify/ check commitment  reports on a timely basis; Timeously follow up on the old/ 
incomplete projects; responsibility and ownership of project files and information 
therein which required to be enforced; Some project managers had little or no 
knowledge of financial information related to their projects; Contractor payments which 
take some region  time delays to resolve the issue; None follow up by Regions in respect 
of  ‘questionable’ projects handed over to Legal section for review and advice; Variance 
Order’s submission form for approval which also need to be amended.  
 
Good governance is important for several reasons. It not only gives the management 
and employees confidence in their scope of work but improves the faith that all officials 
have in their own well informed decision-making processes. It also leads to better 
decisions, assists the department to meeting its legislative responsibilities and 
importantly provides an ethical basis for governance. 
 
It is with confidence that the gathering will ensure that ‘compliance’ creates visibility 
into the Public Works’ working environment. Ultimately, leaders, senior managers and 
responsible officials can be measured and evaluated and that they are held to task for 
what they must accomplish. However, lack of compliance might lead to lack of 
accountability which the Department must avoid at all cost. If all project management 
and procurement processes are complied with, then there will be no need to question 
maladministration practices within an institution, unless otherwise.  
 
 
 


